
September - October, 2020 

Dear Praying Friends, 

September and October were full of many praises and challenges, but God has shown Himself faithful through it all! 

We did not have any meetings scheduled for the first Sunday in September, and God led us to drop in at a church in 
the Jacksonville, FL area.  As we arrived, we spoke with the interim pastor and understood that he was thrilled that 
we were there.  God used that drop in and the resulting evening service to be such an encouragement to our family.   

We also had the privilege to be in several Missions Conferences in September and October.  We traveled up and 
down I-95 to meetings in North and South Carolina, as well as Virginia. We did have some of our meetings 
reschedule due to Covid-19 in the last several months, but God knows what is best and is still in control!  We are 
excited to have heard from three churches since our last prayer letter, and we believe we are at 18% of our 
needed support!  Please continue to pray for our goal of 20% supported by the end of 2020! 

In the last letter, we asked for prayer concerning Allen and his transitioning back into meetings.  Overall, Allen has 
done very well, and we praise the Lord for all the new friends that he has made in the last month.  Please continue 
to pray for Allen's schooling, however.  We continue to homeschool him, and it is becoming more and more evident 
the struggles he has recalling even the most basic information.  Pray for our patience as we teach him. 

Some of you are aware of different medical things that have been developing with our daughter, Artiss.  Since birth, 
she has had both swallowing and eyesight issues.  We had an eye appointment this month, and we were told that 
we needed to change her course of treatment for her eyes.  She is getting a new, much more aggressive glasses 
prescription as a temporary fix, and her eye doctor has put us in contact with a specialist in St. Louis to discuss 
experimental surgery.  We do not know what God's will is on all of this and would appreciate your prays as we talk to 
this specialist in the coming weeks.   

Artiss also has been referred to a specialist in Jacksonville, FL, concerning her swallowing issues.  Through different 
tests in October, the doctors have confirmed that she is choking on many foods as she is swallowing them.  Monday, 
November 16th, she will have a procedure to hopefully help with this issue.   

Thank you once again for all your prayers and financial support.  
We are excited about what the new year holds.  Our goal is to be 
moving to Washington in 2021, and we would ask that you would 
uphold us in prayer in this matter.   

We praise the Lord for: 
• God’s showing Himself faithful! 
• Three new churches partnering with us! 
• God’s direction thus far in Artiss’s health.

We are praying for: 
• God’s wisdom as we seek to refill our schedule 
• Allen and his schooling 
• Artiss and her ongoing medical issues

Family Fun! 
This past October, my wife 
and I celebrated our 10th 
wedding anniversary.  We 
had the opportunity to get a 
campsite in beautiful Blue 
Ridge, GA, for several 
days!  Very rarely have my 
wife and I had that much 
time to spend alone with 
each other since having 
children.  We enjoyed 
h ik ing a nearby t ra i l , 
exploring the town of Blue 
Ridge, and cooking steaks 
on our camp stove!
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